[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Sirs,

I wish you object strongly to the above application.

The proposed permanent location of commercial rubbish bins alongside our garden wall is unacceptable.

While we support the concept of an eatery space in the square, these bins are a nightmare for us at 41A Belsize Lane. Over the past six months they have blocked the public footpath and created an environmental disaster. They are smelly, as well as insect and rat ridden. They are also a security hazard, facilitating entry into our garden over the wall.

Commercial waste is the duty of care of the businesses that create it; for months they have lost control of their waste. This ill-thought through proposal places trade waste on the doorstep of our home.

We have never been consulted about the bins and it is only by chance that we are able to comment before the deadline.

Please do not allow for commercial and industrial waste to be permanently located on our garden wall, blocking the public footpath. There are many other suitable locations in the square for the bins - we have already proposed these to the council.

Yours,

Jeremy

Jeremy Seigal 41A Belsize Lane NW3 5AU